
[Basic HTML view]

JavaScript must be enabled in order for you to use Venus ISD Mail in standard view. 
However, it seems JavaScript is either disabled or not supported by your browser. To 
use standard view, enable JavaScript by changing your browser options, then try again.

To use Venus ISD Mail's basic HTML view, which does not require JavaScript, [click 
here].

If you want to view Venus ISD Mail on a mobile phone or similar device [click here].

Conversation opened. 1 unread message.

Skip to content
Using Venus ISD Mail with screen readers

Search

     

Compose

Labels

Inbox
506

Starred
Snoozed
Sent
Drafts

2
Agenda Updates and attachments
Canva Creations
District News

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/#inbox
https://www.google.com/intl/en/about/products?tab=mh
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/#inbox
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/#starred
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/#snoozed
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/#sent
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/#drafts
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/#label/Agenda+Updates+and+attachments
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/#label/Canva+Creations
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/#label/District+News


2
Election Info
Facilities & Events Requests

287
James Hopper
Newsletters
REGION 11
TASA
TASB Info

10
TEA News
TSPRA

8
UIL Notices - Kimbra

7
More

Hangouts
 
 
 

More

4 of 4,512

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/#label/Election+Info
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/#label/Facilities+&+Events+Requests
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/#label/James+Hopper
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/#label/Newsletters
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/#label/REGION+11
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/#label/TASA
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/#label/TASB+Info
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/#label/TEA+News
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/#label/TSPRA
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/#label/UIL++Notices+-+Kimbra


  

Board Report with Attachment

Inbo
x

×
x

Randall Buck 
Thu, 
May 
16, 

4:10 
PM 
(15 

hour
s 

ago)
to Traci 

Here you go.

2 Attachments
 

 

Preview attachment Library Board Report.pdf

Library Board Report.pdf

Preview attachment State of the Campus Report (5-2019).doc

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0?ui=2&ik=44b31383d1&attid=0.1&permmsgid=msg-f:1633724459901033668&th=16ac27bd8d449cc4&view=att&disp=inline&realattid=f_jvpe548y0
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0?ui=2&ik=44b31383d1&attid=0.1&permmsgid=msg-f:1633724459901033668&th=16ac27bd8d449cc4&view=att&disp=inline&realattid=f_jvpe548y0
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0?ui=2&ik=44b31383d1&attid=0.1&permmsgid=msg-f:1633724459901033668&th=16ac27bd8d449cc4&view=att&disp=inline&realattid=f_jvpe548y0
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0?ui=2&ik=44b31383d1&attid=0.2&permmsgid=msg-f:1633724459901033668&th=16ac27bd8d449cc4&view=att&disp=safe&realattid=f_jvr5e4t51
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0?ui=2&ik=44b31383d1&attid=0.1&permmsgid=msg-f:1633724459901033668&th=16ac27bd8d449cc4&view=att&disp=inline&realattid=f_jvpe548y0


State of the Campus Report (5-2019).doc

ReplyForwar
d

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0?ui=2&ik=44b31383d1&attid=0.2&permmsgid=msg-f:1633724459901033668&th=16ac27bd8d449cc4&view=att&disp=safe&realattid=f_jvr5e4t51
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0?ui=2&ik=44b31383d1&attid=0.2&permmsgid=msg-f:1633724459901033668&th=16ac27bd8d449cc4&view=att&disp=safe&realattid=f_jvr5e4t51
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0?ui=2&ik=44b31383d1&attid=0.2&permmsgid=msg-f:1633724459901033668&th=16ac27bd8d449cc4&view=att&disp=safe&realattid=f_jvr5e4t51


Page1/7



Page 1 of 7
Venus High School 
12 Bulldog Drive 
P. O. Box 364 
Venus, TX 76084 
______________________________________________________________________________________ 
State of the Campus Report 
4/15/19 through 5/20/19 
Here is a presentation for your review of the happenings at VHS since our last report. Great things 
are happening at VHS, so stop by and see us. â€œEvery Student, Every Moment, Every Day, you can make 
the differenceâ€�. 
1) Teachers of the Year â€“ Vanessa Zeiller 
2) Para of the Year â€“ Lizabeth Groo 
3) Student of the Month â€“ Parker Rentler 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________
________________ 
4) College &amp; Career Coordinator â€“ The Decision Day Celebration on May 1 honoring our seniors who 
have made a choice for their future.  A special thank you to Mayor Burgess and Ashley Rose for 
making the day really special by the proclamation and documenting the event in the newspaper.  We 
were included on the registry for the International Signing Day.  Thank you to Mr. Buck, Mr. Hopper 
and Mr. Moore for their inspirational speeches. 
Our dual credit English classes went to see the Hill College theater department perform &quot;Hamlet&quot;  in 
Hillsboro   Our students were excellent during the entire trip!  We look forward to taking a group 
again next year. 
The welding classes toured Gerdau Manufacturing plant and learned a good deal about the company 
which takes crushed cars and turns it into rebar and other steel materials.  Some will be applying 
there soon. 
KWS Manufacturing and Qualico Steel are hiring our newly-graduated seniors with no experience.  
They also want to hire mid-life adults who want a career change. 
The Candlelight and Scholarship awards ceremony was very well attended again this year.  The slide 
show created by senior Laila Baker was amazing.  Congratulations to all scholarship recipients and a 
huge thank you to the senior sponsors, Mrs. Hendrick and Mrs. Groo for putting everything in order 
so it flowed smoothly, to Mr. Buck and Mr. Hopper for presenting awards, and to everyone who 
helped make this such a memorable evening for the seniors and their families.  Over $1.3 million in 
scholarship money has been awarded to the Class of 2019!  Congratulations to all recipients! 
The Blue and Gold Banquet, Baccalaureate, and Graduation are the final celebrations for this class of 
2019.  Some still have scholarship opportunities pending and I will be excited to hear about those.  
It&#39;s been a great year and VHS has produced so many students who will be very successful at college 
and in their chosen field.   
BULLDOG PRIDE: 
Congratulations to Ben Sanchez-Solache who was awarded a job through Burleson Works at KWS 
Manufacturing!  The company will pay for him to finish his welding certifications at Hill College, and 
he will begin working with them soon.  Great job also, Mr. Webb, for making sure Ben had the skills to 
be selected for a career.   He was honored at a ceremony at Burleson City Hall with Alex Philips, 
Economic Developer for Burleson, Burleson Mayor, Ken Shetter, and the KWS President, Bill Mecke 
and KWS Director of Talent Acquisition, Ryan Henegan to support and congratulate him.  Pictures are 
on the Burleson Works Facebook page. 
VHS 2017 graduate, Skyler Andrade, is serving our country in the US Army as a medic and will begin 
her studies for pre-dental in the fall.  She wants to become an orthodontist. 
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Congratulations to Emily Drury and Collin Batson being honored at the Hill College Teen Forum 
Luncheon.  They received $1000 scholarships to attend Hill College in the fall.  They participated in 
round table discussions with Hill College President, Dr. Pam Boehm, and Deans from various 
departments.  They were also treated to a tour of the Health Science building. 
VHS 2013 graduate, Ty Craig, is currently in the US Air Force in South Korea working with all the 
electrical equipment on planes and is in contact with air traffic controllers.  He will begin Oregon 
State University in the fall to become a park ranger.  
Congratulations to Adam Vance who is the first VHS student to sign for an Ag scholarship with 
Western Texas College.  He will be involved in their judging team, and raising and showing the pigs 
due to be born this June.  Adam was seen by the Western Texas College Ag Director at one of our 
shows, was asked to go to dinner with them, and they were very impressed by him.   We never know 
where connections will be made!  This was also Western Texas College&#39;s first Ag signing also, so 
pictures will be posted on their website. 
5) VHS Counseling Center - No report submitted 



6) VHS &amp; Community Library â€“ See attachment. 
7) English as a Second Language (ESL) - ESL students ended the year writing letters to life skills. They 
completed a &quot;pen pal&quot; unit discussing their plans for the summer. Students reviewed their 
performance for the year as well as potential goals for the coming year. Students were able to open 
their letters to their &quot;future self&quot; that they made at the beginning of the year. Students observed their 
growth not only as students but as individuals. This was a great year with students and expect 
another great one this next year!  
8) NHS (National Honor Society) â€“ No report submitted 
9) Student Council â€“ 1) Bulldogs Back the Blue &amp; Red is underway. Water and sports drinks will be 
collected through the remainder of the school year and donated to our townâ€™s First Responders. 
2) Congratulations to the Red Cross Senior Scholarship winners... Matthew Goddard for donating two 
units of blood and several hours of his time to help the drive run smoothly and Kaden Shelman for 
donating three units of blood.  Each has been awarded $250 to spend towards college expenses! 
10) F.B.L.A. (Future Business Leaders of America) â€“ FBLA students have held officer elections for the 
2019 â€“ 2020 school year and have elected the following students as leaders: 
Jordan Fields ---- President 
Samuel Cramer --- Vice-President 
Reign Johnson --- Parliamentarian 
Gino Lara --- Treasurer 
11) Key Club â€“ No report submitted 
12) A.V.I.D. (Advancement Via Individual Determination) â€“ This month we continued to build on our 
team building skills.  The students set class goals for their sophomore year and we worked on 
completing schedules for next year. We also learned about myths about the cost of college and 
possible ways to afford it. We also continued to build on our class relationship. The students are 
working on a extensive time capsule that will be opened their Senior year. The students are very 
excited to be creating this. #WEAREVHSAVID 
13) F.C.A. (Fellowship of Christian Athletes â€“ No report submitted 
14) T.A.F.E. (Texas Association of Future Educators) â€“ No report submitted 
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15) Yearbook Staff â€“ For our final unit, the students were working on personal yearbooks. This was a 
way for the students to immortalize their contributions to the yearbook this year and have 
something to take with them as they continue their journey through life. The memories made this 
year were amazing and I&#39;m glad that the students have enjoyed this final project as much as they 
have. We have also been gearing up for a distribution/signing party so that students who have 
bought the yearbook can finally receive the finished product and have an opportunity to let their 
friends sign their yearbooks. This has been an amazing year for myself and the yearbook staff and the 
actual book turned out great. I&#39;m excited to see this program continue to grow and am looking 
forward to working with my returning staff to make a great book for next year as well. 
16) Special Olympics â€“ The Super-dogs did an outstanding job at their annual tennis competition on 
Saturday April 27, 2019. Johnny Dimanh place 3rd and received a bronze medal. Parker Rentler and 
Ariel Aguayo both placed 2nd and received a silver medal. Parker Armstrong placed 1st and brought 
home a gold medal. Great job by all of our Special Olympics participants! 
17) Theater/UIL One-Act-Play â€“ No report submitted 
18) Strategy Club â€“ The Venus High School Strategy Game Club celebrates its first full year as an official 
club at Venus High School. The club attracted a lot of attention and its members had a lot of fun. 
Looking forward to another successful year in 2019-2020. 
19) Bulldog Academy â€“ Bulldog Academy has made strides in that students from all disciplines and all 
departments used our services to help them be successful.  Shout outs to Ms. Williams, Mr. Stone, 
Mrs. Helderman, Ms. Juarez, and Mrs. Rodriguez for helping Mrs. Dykhuis to ensure the success of the 
bulldog academy.  We will strive for more participation every year so that our students will be 
inspired to ask for help so that they may be successful in all disciplines. 
20) UIL Academics â€“ UIL Social Studies: Anabelle Sherrill finished 1st in District in 10th (out of over 30 
contestants) at the Regional Meet. She will be graduating this year and will be missed. 
21) The Venus Regiment (Band) â€“ The Venus Wind Symphony performed at the 1st Annual Venus ISD&#39;s 
&quot;A Night with the Arts&quot; on May 2nd. The 1st Annual Venus High School Band Banquet took place on 
May 3rd, with many of our students receiving awards. The John Philip Sousa Award for most 
outstanding band student went to Ethan Moran. On Monday, May 6th, leadership auditions took 
place. Drum majors for the 2019 Venus Regiment will be DeAnna Fleeman, Ethan Moran and Isaiah 
Pereira. These students will travel to The University of Texas at Arlington to attend Drum Major 
Camp from June 16th - 20th. The Venus Regiment will resume Monday evening rehearsals on June 
3rd. 
22) Spanish Club â€“ The Spanish club had a very successful 2018-2019 school year. Students attended the 
Latino Cultural Center in Dallas, and for the first time experienced a jousting tournament at Medieval 
Times. Students were also very successful in presenting and tasting foods around the Hispanic world 



during our Cinco de Mayo celebration. Our students are very excited in returning next year with new 
ideas on how to develop more school cultural activities. 
23) Cheerleading â€“ Cheerleaders will be attending UCA camp at Great Wolf Lodge July 20-22. 
24) STARS Dancers - The Stars Dance Team officers are beginning to prepare for next year&#39;s season. We 
are creating new choreography and using our weakness from as our goals to help the Stars grow! 
25) Football â€“ No report submitted 
26) Cross Country â€“ No report submitted 
27) Volleyball â€“ There will be volleyball camp for the younger students beginning June 3-5. This is open 
to all incoming 2nd-9th graders. The high school girls will be playing in a summer league in July. The 
2019 season will begin August 1st.  
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